
APPENDIX 1 
 

 

Extract of Executive Board Minutes Relevant to the Employment, Learning 
and Skills Policy and Performance Board 
 
EXECUTIVE BOARD-SUB COMMITTEE HELD ON 14 JANUARY 2010 
 
 The Sub-Committee considered a report of the Strategic Director, 
Corporate and Policy regarding the tendering process relating to the 
refurbishment and extension of Kingsway Health Centre to form a new centre 
for youth services.  
 
 The Council had previously been informed in February 2009 from the My 
Place Committee on behalf of the Department for Children Schools and Families 
that a bid to extend and refurbish the Kingsway Health Centre in Widnes to 
provide a world-class facility for youth services in Halton had been successful. A 
grant of £2,500,000 had been awarded. Additional funding had been provided 
for this scheme from the Youth Capital budget £452,000, the DCSF Extended 
School budget £17,000 and a £35,000 contribution from the Primary Care Trust. 
Therefore the total budget available was £3,004,000. 
 
 Tenders were invited from six contractors in a two stage process, 
designed to ensure that the contractor offering best value was appointed to 
carry out the project. Following analysis of the stage 1 bids, which were 
assessed on both price and quality, four contractors were chosen to progress to 
stage 2.  
 
 At stage 2 a detailed presentation and rigorous interview of each of the 
four contractors was undertaken by an appointed panel to establish quality 
levels as part of the overall review. The aggregate of both price and quality from 
this two stage process resulted in a preferred contractor, Globe Management 
Services Limited, being chosen for this project.  
 
 In order to provide part of occupation of the building in March 2010, with 
the completion of the remaining work in September 2010 and to expend the 
Youth Capital Plus Fund of £452,00 by the end of March 2010, phase 1 was 
started in October 2009. 
 
 A further report outlining the revenue implications for the project would be 
presented to the Executive Board on 28th January 2010. 
 
 RESOLVED: That Members note that the tender submitted by Globe 
Management Services Limited had been accepted by the Strategic Director, 
Corporate and Policy and a contract had been entered into, with a contract sum 
of £2,508,643.00. 
 

 



 


